
 

 

Clothing List – Sixth Form 

 
 

 
Key Contact Details 
 
Admissions:    01934 843102 or admissions@sidcot.org.uk  
Sidcot Uniform Stockists:   Deane and Sons, Bath Street, Cheddar BS27 3AA  

T: 01934 742 530 E: info@deanesofcheddar.co.uk 
Online Uniform Ordering Shop:   www.sidcot.org.uk/uniform 
Uniform Queries:   uniform@sidcot.org.uk   
 
 
 
General Rules 
 

1. Hair should be neat, clean and of natural colour. Long hair should be tidy. In terms of colour, 
only natural highlights are permitted. Extreme styles are not permitted. 

 
2. Torn, cut or scruffy clothing is not permitted and should be repaired or replaced at the earliest 

opportunity. 
 

3. Students with pierced lobes may wear retainer studs, up to one in each ear: two in total. Two 
or more earrings in one ear is not acceptable. One small discreet nose-stud is permitted in the 
Sixth Form if the student already has a nose piercing. 

 
4. Make-up should not be obvious and boys must be clean shaven. 

 
5. All clothing, shoes, boots, and equipment must be clearly labelled. 

 
 
 
Sixth Form Dress Code 
 
As a Sixth Form student of Sidcot School, one of the privileges students enjoy is not being required to 
wear a school uniform. Sixth Form are role models and should set a good example to younger students 
by dressing in an appropriate manner. Sidcot is our workplace and students should reflect this.  
 
During the school day, students should dress in a clean and tidy manner.  
 
The following are not appropriate forms of dress code:  
 

- Short skirts/shorts that are too short (a guideline is no shorter than 10cm above the knee) 
- Faded, torn or scruffy items of clothing 
- Clothing which is see through 
- Tracksuit trousers 
- Flip flops 
- Leggings 
- Thin/spaghetti straps or visible underwear 
- Strapless tops or cropped tops (no midriffs should be visible) 
- Hats worn indoors 
- Very high heels (maximum 3-inch height of heel) 
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On Mondays and on certain other occasions Sixth Form students are required to wear formal business 
wear. This should be clothing which is suitable for working in a professional environment. 
 

- Lounge suit / Trouser suit 
- Skirt, dress, or tailored shorts (no shorter than 10cm above the knee) with a jacket 
- Smart formal shoes 

 
Tights must be worn when wearing a skirt or dress unless summer dress rules are applied in hot 
weather during the summer term. 
 
During the summer term students are allowed to wear shorts (Tuesday to Friday). These must be 
smart tailored shorts that are of a respectable length. Denim, tracksuit, and sportswear shorts are 
not acceptable. 
 
As on other occasions, the Assistant Head (Upper School) will act on behalf of the Headmaster as the 
final arbiters of what is acceptable. 
 
Any queries about the dress code should be addressed to the Assistant Head (Upper School). 
Students should try to avoid wearing something that you know is unacceptable, to save awkward 
conversations and embarrassment.  
 
 
PE Kit  
 
Sixth Form students will be required to wear Sidcot branded PE kit. Please refer to the separate 
Sportswear clothing guidelines. 

  


